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January 15, 2023 

Dear Parishioners,  
I hope you have a happy holiday weekend observing the birthday of Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr.  Since this is a federal 
and an ARCHDIOCESAN holiday, the parish office will be closed tomorrow, Monday, January 16. 
 
Adoration of the Most Blessed Sacrament will take place next Sunday, January 22 following the 10:30 a.m. Mass.  
While we ordinarily have exposition on the last Sunday of the month, this month we will have Adoration on the 4th 
Sunday as we approach the sorrowful anniversary of the 1973 Roe v. Wade decision. In addition to Benediction at        
3 p.m., we will have a short prayer service for Respect for Life.  Happily, the Roe v. Wade decision was overturned by 
the Supreme Court last summer on the Feast of the Sacred Heart. You are invited to come and spend an extra few 
minutes in prayer asking the Lord’s continued help in respecting ALL LIFE, as we mark the 50th anniversary of that 
horrible event. 
 
Pope’s Worldwide Prayer Network:  Last week I mentioned the prayer intention of Pope Francis for this month of 
January: For educators We pray that educators may be credible witnesses, teaching fraternity rather than competition and helping the 
youngest and most vulnerable above all.  The monthly reflection offered by the Pope’s Worldwide Prayer Network was 
written by Justin McClain, a lay Dominican, husband, father, and veteran Catholic K-12 educator and consultant. He 
lives in Maryland. He is the author of several books, including Called to Teach, Alleluia to Amen, and the award-winning 
Called to Pray. For more information, go to: https://www.avemariapress.com/authors/justin-mcclain; 
@JustinMcClainOP (Twitter): As a veteran K-12 Catholic educator and educational consultant, I have years of experience in the 
classroom. However, lest hubris take root, it would be naive for me to think even for a moment that I have “seen it all,” so to speak. 
Students teach us every day, and it would be prudent for us to remain open to the lessons whereby they draw us closer to the Lord. 
           An important lesson that I had to learn as a new teacher was to reorder my priorities regarding how to most effectively see my 
students as made in the “image” and “likeness” of God (see Genesis 1:26-27). Just teach them and they will learn, I now laughably 
thought. As I was a bit too austere in my first couple of years teaching high school, I had to prayerfully realign the scope of my instruction so 
as to more meaningfully lead my students to Christ. After all, as the saying goes, we can’t give what we don’t have. 
           The way that I reformed how I approached teaching was to plan each lesson – and my outlook for each day – based on seeing my 
students as: 1) human beings first, 2) learners second, and 3) commodities never. In what Pope Francis has deemed today’s “throwaway 
culture,” in which we disregard the value of human life from the unborn to the elderly and condemned, and everyone in between, we must 
make a concerted effort as educators to afford our students the dignity that they are due (the first and third points, thereby demonstrating our 
love for God and neighbor). Our students may remember some lessons and forget others, but our example must encourage them to greater 
holiness and therefore proximity to God’s will (the second point, indicating that our love for them is ultimately oriented toward their eternity 
with the Father). After all, as Pope St. Paul VI so famously reminded us, “Modern man listens more willingly to witnesses than to teachers, 
and if he does listen to teachers, it is because they are witnesses.” Pray for God to instill in you a greater commitment to our youth by urging 
them along to sanctity in light of the sacramental and moral life, inspiring them to live as sons and daughters of the Almighty. 
 
A reminder: if you need a statement of your donations made to the parish during 2022, please contact Anita Walth at 
(314) 434-1312, ext. 4, or write sjb@stjohnboscostl.com.  Thank you for your generosity. 

Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 PASTOR’S PAGE  

MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK 

Sun., 1/15  2nd Sunday in Ordinary Time 
8 a.m.   People of the Parish 
10:30 a.m.  Russell Pautler 
Mon., 1/16  Weekday/Martin Luther King, Jr. Holiday 
7 a.m.   Mike Casey 
Tues., 1/17  St. Anthony 
7 a.m.   Billie Belluso 
Wed., 1/18   Weekday 
7 a.m.   Jerry Carey 
 

 

Thurs., 1/19  Weekday   
7 a.m.   People of the Parish 
Fri., 1/20  Weekday/St. Fabian, St. Sebastian 

7 a.m.   Eileen Otti 

Sat., 1/21  St. Agnes 
5 p.m. (Vigil)  Roberta Maune 
Sun., 1/22  3rd Sunday in Ordinary Time/ 
   Sunday of the Word of God   
8 a.m.   Celebrant’s Intention 
10:30 a.m.  Robert Montgomery 

Faithfully yours, 
Fr. Joe Weber 

https://www.avemariapress.com/authors/justin-mcclain
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Sunday of the Word of God 
“He opened their minds to understand the Scriptures” (Lk 24:45) 

Next Sunday, January 22 is Word of God Sunday when 
the Church invites us to consider how we engage with 
God’s word. Parishioners are invited to bring their family 
bibles to be blessed at Mass. 

St. John Bosco Blood Drive Next Sunday 
Make an impact by donating blood on Sunday, January 22 
from 9 a.m. until 1 p.m. in the St. John Bosco Gym. To 
register, call ImpactLife at (800) 747-5401 or online at 
www.bloodcenter.org/group, code 11234. 

Interpreter Needed 

Our local St Vincent de Paul Conference needs the help of 
a Spanish speaking volunteer who could assist us by 
interpreting requests from some of our neighbors in 
need.  If you could spare 30 minutes every once in a while, 
please email your name and telephone number to 
svdp@stjohnboscostl.com. 

Free Throw Contest at St. Monica 

The Knights of Columbus Free Throw Championship will 
be held on Friday, January 20 at 7 p.m. in the St. Monica 
gymnasium. The competition is free of charge and open to 
boys and girls ages 9 to 14. See flyer in lobby for additional info. 

Upcoming Meetings in Bosco Room 

The Senior Social Group will meet on Thursday, January 19 
at 2 p.m. Ladies Guild will meet on Tuesday, January 24 
at 1 p.m. Ladies should bring an appetizer to share and six 
dimes for games. Ladies of the Parish will gather for 
Ladies’ Night on Wednesday, January 25 from 5 p.m. 
until 7:30 p.m. 

Ecumenical Service at St. John Bosco 
Join Archbishop Rozanski and our St. Louis Christian 
communities in ecumenical prayer for unity on Sunday, 
January 29 from 7 until 8 p.m. at St. John Bosco. The 
theme for the service is Do Good; Seek Justice (Is. 1:17). All 
are welcome to attend a reception in the church basement 
following the prayer service. 

Online Giving 

https://osvhub.com/stjohnboscostl/funds 

January 15, 2023 Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 

This Week at SJB  

Mon. Knights of Columbus - 6 p.m. Church basement 

Tues.  Perpetual Help Devotions - after 7 a.m. Mass 
 PSR - 6:30 to 7:45 p.m.  Parish Center 
 Adult Faith Formation - 6:45 p.m. Bosco Room 
Wed. Quilters - 10 a.m. Parish Center 
 Respect Life Apostolate - 7 p.m. Bosco Room 
 Music Rehearsal for 5 p.m. Sat. Mass - 7 p.m. Church 
Thurs. Senior Social Group - 2 p.m. Bosco Room 
 All Things New Committee - 6 p.m. Bosco Room 
 Parish Council - 7 p.m. Bosco Room 
 Music Rehearsal for 10:30 a.m. Sun. Mass - 7 p.m. Church 

Fri.  Tai Chi - 10 a.m.  Parish Center 

Sat. Scripture Study/ATN Preparing for Mission - 9 a.m. Church 

Pray For Our Loved Ones Serving in the Military: Sgt. Thomas L. Saey III, Army Rangers Sp. Ops.; Petty Officer 3rd Class Steven Eddy, 

USN; Sgt. James K. Combs, USMC; Spc. Jared Skiles, USA; Cadet Dreyton Pohl, USAF Academy; Seaman James Kedley, USN 

Prayer Requests for Our Sick: Gloria Bainter, Carolyn Baker, Dave Beidle, Pat Beidle, Msgr. Jerry Billing, Ann Burkhart, Tom Burkhart, 

Felicia Busalacki, Joe Carey, Susan Catanzaro, Amy Cutrell, Chris Davidzuk, Nancy Davies, Jo Dempsey, Debbie Denton, Brandon Doggett, Bob 
Figge, Audrey Fitzpatrick, Tom Flaspoler, Joyce Ganahl, Betty Garrido, D. Garrido, Tim Gentilcore, Howard Gransbach, Doris Grant, Richard 
Haberstroh, Jr., Kelly Henry, Dolores Hill, Karen Koehler, Gavin Lain, Don Landweher, Fr. Matthew Ma, SJ, Tony Margherio, Michael Massoni, 
Barry Mertz, Candy Brown-Migneco, Cynthia Miskell, Joe Montgomery, Bill Mueller, Bill Mueller, Jr., Msgr. Pat O’Laughlin, Dolores O’Leary, Ronald 
Pearlman, Fran Phillips, Gerald Pope, Larry Saey, Mary Saey, Dianne Salvia, Tracey Samuelson, Frank Schlueter, Carolyn Schomaker, Mary Jo 
Shaughnessy, Mary Ann Sitarski, Amy Smith, Michelle Springmann, Jodi Toliver, Emily Winders, Benjamin Yeargain, and Ron Young. 

R e s t  i n  P e a c e  
 

Denis Reinhart, charter member 
May his soul and the souls of all the faithful departed,  

through the mercy of God, rest in peace. 

offertory collection 
  

 1/8/23  
 Weekly Envelopes $ 3,418.00 
 Loose Collection $   1,256.00 
 Online Donations $ 1,015.00 
 Total $ 5,689.00 
 Bosco Balanced Budget $ 8,420.00 
 Surplus/Deficit $ -2,731.00 

Looking Ahead 

Feast of St. John Bosco -Tuesday, January 31 

Around TOWN 
 

Catholic Men for Christ Conference 
Transformed: Men After God’s Own Heart 

 

Saturday, February 18 - 8:45 a.m. until 4 p.m. 
SI Commons @ SLUH; 4970 Oakland Ave; St. Louis 

Early Bird pricing through 1/18 - $30  
Standard pricing - $40 

Register at https://catholicmenforchrist.org 

Adoration of the 

 most blessed sacrament 

Next Sunday, January 22 
Following the 10:30 a.m. Mass &  

concluding at 3 p.m. with Benediction  
& Prayer Service for Respect for Life 
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